Poland Conservation Commission Minutes of 6/10/15

Members Present: Fred Huntress (co-chairperson), Don Stover (co-chairperson), Sue Ellis, John Laskey, Keith Messer. Absent with notification: John Crouch. Absent: Sandra Knowles.

Meeting called to order: 7:00pm.

Minutes of 5/13/15 were reviewed and accepted.

Hilt Hollow:

The Town Attorney was consulted and it was determined the town has the right to sell the Hilt Hollow Rd if desired.

There was discussed on possible sales options for Lot #5.

The Planning Board is to review the subdivision to determine possible uses or whether it should be dissolved.

Waterhouse Park:

The White Oak Tree that is to be dedicated in the memory of former Town Manager Richard Chick was planted May 20th, the dedication ceremony is scheduled for June 14th at 5:00pm.

Miscellaneous Business:

The next meeting is scheduled for September 9, 2015.

It was suggested that members attend other board/committee meetings that have the Hilt Hollow Area on the agenda during the summer break.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by, Keith Messer